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“GOD IS SO GOOD” 
Our theme for the 2015-16 school year is “God is so Good”, which is based on Psalm 
118:29.  “Oh give thanks to the Lord, for He is good; for His steadfast love endures forever!”  
Take a minute to think about how God is good…We could spend hours and days compiling 
a list of the many ways in which God showers His blessings upon each and every one of us.  
What is on your list?   

 The joy a family 

 A thrilling summer 

 Good health 

 St. Paul’s Lutheran Church and School 

 Teachers, pastors, and all school workers 

 Friends 

As we think about how blessed we are, we always need to remember that the greatest gift 
ever given is the gift of Jesus and His life, death, and resurrection to save all of us.  
 

As we think about the blessings we have, take a moment to think about our response to 
those blessings…What ways and how often do we thank the Lord for His goodness?  As we 
enter into another school year at St. Paul’s Lutheran Church and School, make sure we 

take time to recognize the goodness of God, the love He has for us, the gifts given to us, and 
always remember to thank the giver of all good gifts. 

 
Throughout the year, students and teachers will hear about how God is so Good.  In 
chapel, the themes shared each week will explore and unpack ways and means in which 

God is so Good.  During daily instruction in all classrooms, students will hear from our 
incredible teachers about the love that God has for all of us, a love that endures forever.  As 

we hear about how God is so Good, we all will be given opportunities to give thanks to the 
Lord in many different ways.  Take time this year to watch for signs, symbols, songs, words 
and actions that reinforce that God is so Good and how we reflect our thankfulness to Him.  

Praise be to God for the many blessings He gives to us.  God be with you as we begin the 
2015-16 school year.  

– Mr. Schneider and the faculty and staff of St. Paul’s Lutheran Church and School. 

 

2015-2016 SCHOOL YEAR BEGINS SATURDAY, AUGUST 22ND 
On Saturday, August 22nd and Sunday, August 23rd parents and children are encouraged 
to attend worship, and to stop by their classroom after the 5:00 p.m. or 8:00 a.m. services 

to meet their child’s teacher and pick up information about the 1st week of school which 
begins on Monday, August 24th.   All students are also to bring their backpacks for grades 
1-8 and tote bags for 3K-5K children to one of the Opening Services on the 22nd or 23rd.   

The first day of school is Monday, August 24th.  The school day begins at 8:00 a.m. and 
ends at 3:00 p.m. for Kindergarten through 8th grade.  4K meets from 11:30 a.m. until 3:00 
p.m.  The 1st week of 3K will be a shortened day of only 1 & 1/2 hours (8-9:30 am) to get 

these young ones acclimated to the school experience.  Beginning the 2nd week, the 3K 
class time is 2 & 1/2 hours (8-10:30 am).  Parents are welcome to stay with their 3K child 

the first day. 

http://www.splcwa.org/
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The PTL OPEN HOUSE to meet with your child’s teacher and time to share important 
information concerning the school year will be held on Wednesday, September 2nd at 6:30 

p.m.  The Open House will begin in your child’s classroom.  2 half hour sessions are being 
planned, so that parents of more than 1 child in our school can have the opportunity to 

meet with each of their children’s teachers.  We plan on asking 7th and 8th graders to be 
able to watch children at both buildings of parents who need to bring their children due to 
not having someone to watch their children at home.  
 

COMMUNICATIONS IS AN IMPORTANT CONNECTION 
We encourage parents to read our weekly school newsletter which is sent out each 

Thursday afternoon.  We try to inform parents about school policies, activities, items of 
interest, student information, and other school news.  We hope that the information 

provided keeps parents informed and current with what is happening in the school.  The 
newsletter is e-mailed out to parents each Thursday and can also be found on our website 
at www.splcwa.org.  Again this year each family will receive a hard copy of the school 

newsletter.  Do we have your correct e-mail address?  Please inform the school of any e-
mail address changes.   
 

GYM SHOES FOR THE GYM FLOOR AT LINCOLN & MULTIPURPOSE ROOM AT 

GRANT STREET 
All students need to have a pair of non-marking sole gym shoes to be used at both 

buildings.  Both floors are the same type of flooring and we are trying to do everything to 
keep the black marks that shoes make off the floors.  Due to the orange peel surface, which 
prevents sliding on the floor, it also makes it a little more difficult to remove the black 

marks made by shoes.  Please make sure that the gym shoes are non-marking.  A 
suggestion of placing the student’s initials inside the gym shoes would be helpful in case 

the shoes end up in the lost and found. 
 

EARLY ARRIVAL BEFORE THE SCHOOL DAY BEGINS 
Students may be dropped off at either building beginning at 7:15 a.m.; 3K-2nd grade at the 
ECC and 3rd - 8th grade at the Lincoln Avenue building.  The school and staff have a 
responsibility to provide a safe and supervised environment while children are at school.  

This includes the very time that they are dropped off at our school doors.  Students are 
discouraged from arriving at school earlier than needed. 

 
EMERGENCY PHONE NUMBERS 
On the first day of classes, an emergency card will be sent home with each child.  Please 

complete the card and return it the following day with your child. Your cooperation will 
provide necessary information so that the school can maintain current emergency phone 
numbers for your child.  We need a way to get a hold of you or your designated care 

person whenever a situation arises at school.  Should information change during the 
school year, please notify the school office.  

 

MATERIALS NEEDED BY STUDENTS 
At the end of the school year a list of materials needed at the various grade levels was 
provided so that you could shop for the items during the Summer.  If there are any 
additional items needed the teacher will discuss that with the students the first few days of 

school.  In the case of primary children, the teachers will send a note home listing the 
materials needed.  A supply list is enclosed. 

http://www.splcwa.org/
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WHAT’S NEW FOR 2015 CONCERNING PROGRAMS/EVENTS 

 Parents are reminded their school age children (grades 1-8) are to bring their back packs or 
tote bag (for 3K-5K) to Opening Worship Services on the 22nd or 23rd of August. 

 Lunch for the 5th through 8th grade classes will be held in Room 101 each day at 11:45 a.m. 

 School doors open at 7:15 a.m. at both buildings supervised by the teachers.  Room 101 
at the Lincoln Building will be used for Before School Care instead of the Fellowship Hall.    
The Extended Care Room at the Grant Street Building will again be used for Before School 
Care. 

 PTL OPEN HOUSE will be held on Wednesday, September 2nd beginning at 6:30 p.m. in the 
child’s classroom.  7th & 8th graders are being asked to help watch children at both buildings 
while the parents meet with their child’s teacher.  

 School pictures will be taken on Tuesday, September 29th. 

 Girls’ Basketball Tournament to be held on Friday, November 20th and Saturday, November 
21st.  The Boys’ Tournament will be held February 26-28. 

 SPECIAL WORSHIP SERVICES:  Wednesday, December 16th for grades 4K-4th grade and 
Saturday, February 6th for grades 5-8. 

 Our annual fundraiser, Panther Palooza will take place in January with the student 
celebration with activities on Friday, February 5th. 

 Fine Arts is on Friday, May 6th for 4K-8th grade students, parents and guests. 

 The Fundraisers for the school year will be planned the end of July.  We continue to have a 
number of Family Nights at local restaurants throughout the school year.  
 

PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT 
We have a great number of activities and events that we provide to benefit the students at 
St. Paul’s.  In order to offer these special activities and events it is necessary to have 

parental help and involvement.  To help us spread out the workload, we instituted a Service 
Hour Policy several years ago.  The policy was established with minimum service hours, 

which are not enough to get everything done.  Parents who are members of St. Paul’s need 
to complete a minimum of 15 hours and non-members of St. Paul’s must complete a 
minimum of 5 hours.  Be sure and call Marla with your service hours after each activity, 

Board, committee, or event that you served. 
 

5TH
 THROUGH 8TH

 GRADE CHOIR START UP 
Plans continue to be made to offer a music experience for 5th – 8th grade students.  At the 
beginning of school more details should be available and a sign-up sheet will be made 

available for students interested in joining the Middle School Choir.  Middle School Choir 
will be held on Thursdays from 12:10 to 12:50 p.m. 
 

SCHEDULE YOUR PARENT- TEACHER CONFERENCES 
Due to parent’s busy schedules and both parents working, it is difficult to schedule all of 

the conferences without parental assistance.  We will have a form available at the PTL Open 
House on September 2nd.  Parents are requested to sign-up for possible times to meet with 

their child’s teacher the evening of November 4th & 5th. 
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Lincoln Building Rules 

 The doors are open at 7:15 a.m. 

 Students who arrive before 7:45 a.m. will need to go directly to Room 101, where a 
member of the teaching staff will supervise them.  

 Students who arrive early will be seated in Room 101, and this time will be a time to 
read a book or bring homework to work on before they are dismissed to their 

classrooms at 7:45 a.m. 

Grant Street Building Rules 

 The doors are open at 7:15 a.m. 

 Children who arrive before 7:30 a.m. will need to go directly to the After School Care 

room located on the lower level, where a member of the teaching staff will supervise 
the children. 

 Children should bring something to work on or read while they wait to be dismissed 

to their classroom at 7:45 a.m. 

 Children who arrive between 7:30 a.m. and 7:45 a.m. will meet in the lobby area 

where 8th grade cadets will be on duty. 
 

LATE ARRIVALS 
Each year we continue to have children arriving at school late on a regular basis.  Parents 
are asked to avoid this.  We need to teach children to be responsible and to be on time in 

getting to school, doing their homework, and developing their Christian character.  
Students should arrive between 7:45 a.m. and 7:55 a.m. to get themselves organized and 
be ready to start the day by 8:00 a.m.  Parents who bring their children late create 

problems for the teacher and the rest of the class because they are not at school on time.  
We appreciate all that parents do to teach their children including being on time.  

 
Students who arrive late to school will need to check in at the school office at their 
respective buildings.  Grant Street children need their parents to escort them into the 

building and parents need to speak with Mrs. Heder to receive a pass, which notifies 
the teacher that the child has checked in at the office.  At the Lincoln Building the 
student needs to check in at the office first before going to their locker or classroom.  

Mrs. Evers will give them a pass, which notifies the teacher that the student has 
checked in at the office.   
 

Once again this year, to discourage tardiness and to promote beginning the day with less 
disruption for the class, will be the following guideline concerning repeated tardiness and 

affect 5-8 student participation in the REWARDS PROGRAM.  At the end of each quarter, 
students receive an award for doing their homework on time, positive behavior, and being 

in their classroom at the start of the school day.  If a student is tardy 5 times in a quarter, 
they forfeit participation in the REWARDS ACTIVITY at the end of the quarter.   
 

We discourage students from leaving the building during the day for doctors and dentist 
appointments, but realize that everyone can’t have appointments during vacations.  
Students who leave the building during the day need to notify the school office when they 

leave and stop back in the office when they return the same day.  Students must always 
wait inside the building and parents of students at the Lincoln building should pick 

up the student leaving early at the 79th Street entrance ONLY.   
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7TH

 GRADE PHYSICALS 
7th graders are reminded to turn in their Physical Forms to Mr. Burkee, which are 
mandatory before any student can participate in a sport, by September 1st.  The Physical 

Form is good for two years. 

 
STUDENT PICK-UP AT THE END OF THEIR SCHOOL DAY 
At the end of the school day, children need to be picked up within 10 minutes after being 
excused at 3:00 p.m.  If parents have not picked up their children within 10 minutes at 

3:10 p.m. after being excused, the children are required to come back in to the building 
and notify the school office.  The students will then be sent to AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
at the Grant Street Building where parents will pay the After School Care Fee and 

pick up their child.   
 

For the safety of the student as well as being considerate of the faculty and staff who need 
to attend faculty meetings or have other responsibilities after school we will strictly 
enforce the rule that if children are not picked up on time that they will be sent down to 

Grant Street to After School Care.   
 
We have a lot of congestion at the end of the school day at both buildings.  Parents and 

children should use the cross walks when crossing the street.  The Grant Street 
teachers in Kindergarten, 1st, and 2nd grade walk their children outside at the end of the 

day.  Parents of children in the 4-year-old program will need to come into the building to 
pick up their child.   
 

We also have to try to be good neighbors.  Parents who are waiting for their children 
should remember to wait on school property and not have their children running on 

our neighbor’s property or doing anything that might offend our neighbors. 
 

EXTENDED CARE 
At Registration in March, all parents were to have signed up for Extended Care Services with Robin 
Helinski, our director.  If you did not send in a registration fee of $10 and have not signed up but 
wish to use the Extended Care Program, please contact Mrs. Helinski at 541-6251 extension 3504.  
The cost for Day Care will be $4.00 per hour for any of the programs to cover the cost of providing 
the service for parents.    
 

3-year-olds and 4-year-olds are able to receive Day Care beginning at 8:00 a.m. and continue after 
their school day with After School Care.  These children need to bring a lunch with them. 
 

After School Care will continue to be held at the Grant Street Building from 3:00 p.m. until 5:45 
p.m.  Parents are reminded to pay their fees the last day they have service each week. 
 

NEW BAND STUDENT MEETING 
There will be a band meeting on August 22nd after the 5:00 p.m. service and on August 23rd 

between worship services.  All new band students should come to Room 104 to try out 
instruments and get band information from Mrs. Krueger.  If you are unable to attend, 
please contact Mrs. Krueger.  This will replace the regular August evening meeting for 

band. 
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EXTENDED ABSENTEEISM 
Once in awhile it happens that a student has an extended illness or is not in school for an 

extended period of time.  It is helpful for parents, students, and teachers to know what the 
expectations and procedures are to be followed in such cases.  These procedures are to be 

followed for these special cases, which are not the same or not intended for situations such 
as vacations or funerals.  The procedures will be followed in cases where there are more 
than 15 days of absenteeism in a school year or in cases where a student has been absent 

for more than 5 consecutive school days. 

 The school office will be notified as to the reason for the extended absenteeism in 

writing. 

 A physicians report is required notifying the teacher and the school office of the 

circumstances involving the extended illness or absenteeism. 

 In situations where emotional and psychological circumstances exist, a report is 

required from the professional caregiver. 

 If necessary, the Principal will be given permission to contact the Physician or 

professional caregiver to give assistance or assist the professional for the benefit of 
the student. 

 The student will meet with his/her teacher to determine what steps are necessary for 
the student to complete the work missed during the absence. 

 The teacher will share the necessary educational information with the student’s 
parents. 

 A meeting will be held with the parents, teacher, Principal, and when needed with the 
student for the purpose of assisting the student with their studies and meeting the 

instructional needs and student responsibility to get assimilated back into the 
classroom.  The student plan will be put in writing and signed by all parties involved. 

 The School Committee of the Board of Christian Education will be made aware of the 

situation.  Should the student plan not be completed according to the established 
timetable, the Principal will make a recommendation to the Board of Christian 

Education based on the information given by the teachers involved in the situation 
and information gathered from the steps in the process. 

 Students who miss more than a quarter of the school year in most cases will not be 

allowed to proceed to the next grade for the upcoming year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



Early Childhood Center (7835 West Grant Street) 

3-year-olds  Room 2 Mrs. Ellen Van Dyke 

4-year-olds Room 1 Mrs. Ellen Van Dyke 
Kindergarten Room 3 Mrs. JoAnne Shemanske 
First Grade  Room 24 Mrs. Bethany Dillon 
Second Grade Room 21 Mrs. Barb Heimsoth 
Extended Care Room 4 Mrs. Helinski/Mrs. Thomas 

 

Lincoln Avenue Building (7821 W. Lincoln Avenue) 
Third Grade Room 103 Miss Melissa Leon 
Fourth Grade Room 103 Miss Melissa Leon 
Fifth Grade Room 203 Miss Danielle Jackson 
Sixth Grade Room 203 Miss Danielle Jackson 
Seventh Grade Room 202 Mr. Bob Woller 
Eighth Grade Room 201 Mr. Jack Burkee 
Technology Coordinator Room 204 Mr. Jim Dittman 
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INTERNET USAGE CAN MAGNIFY THE PROBLEM OF GOSSIP 
Computer technology continues to grow at a rapid pace and it is difficult to stay up with the 

latest technology.  There are many great blessings that the computer has provided and 
many of us would say that without our computers we probably could not function very well.  

Just as there are many blessings, there are also many problems and temptations that face 
children and adults.  One of the misuses of the computer is to use it for gossip.  People 
don’t even consider it gossip and probably look at it as keeping others informed.  I pray that 

others if receiving such messages on Facebook will do the right thing and remove those 
individuals as friends and seek others who are more Christian in their actions.   
 

Throughout the school year we hear about incidents of gossip or cyber-bullying going on 
between students.  Students have put things on various sites such as “Facebook” which are 

harmful about others.  There are sites where students list comments about their school and 
teachers which are totally unchristian.  Parents and teachers need to set the Christian 
example for their children when using the computer and make sure that there are proper 

guidelines and controls established for their children.  Gossip only leads to negativity, and 
words and gossip can destroy an individual’s reputation.  In the past few years the things 

that children say on the computer about fellow classmates has really been quite hurtful.  
This school year we would like to continue to decrease the amount of gossip and misuse of 
the computer by students.  Your assistance and Christian care will truly be appreciated.   
 

CLASS AND GRADE LOCATIONS 
To assist your child in locating their classroom, the following is provided.  If your child is in 
Kindergarten, you may wish to rehearse the location of their classroom with them so that they do 
not have a problem on the first day.  Teachers will do their best to assist on the first day. 
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ARRIVAL AND DEPARTURE OF CHILDREN 
 

The 3-year-olds through 2nd grade should be dropped off at the Early Childhood Center.  Do 
not park in front of the Grant Street Building or in front of the 79th street doors on 
Lincoln Avenue.  These are NO PARKING ZONES AND PARENTS ARE SUBJECT TO 

BEING TICKETED.  The area across the street at the 79th Street doors is also a NO 
PARKING ZONE until after 4:00 p.m.  Parents and children are to cross the street at the 
corners only! 

 
BIBLES, CATECHISMS, GYM UNIFORMS 
These items we sell to students from our school bookstore.  We will have these items 
available on the 22nd and 23rd.  Gym uniforms were ordered in the Spring for all current 5th 
through 8th graders and you received them before the last day of school.  We only have a 

few left for those students who are new to our school in grades 5 through 8.  3rd graders 
will need an ESV bible which we have available in our bookstore for $9.75 each.  NIV Bibles 

are $11.50.  Class assignment books, which they need, are available for $3.75 each for 2nd 
grade and $4.50 each for 3rd – 8th grade.   

 
LUNCH HOUR SCHEDULE  
The daily classroom and subject time schedules will be developed during the last week of 
Faculty Orientation Workshop.  The schedule will be shared with you or your child during 

the first week of school.  In order to plan for the first day of school, we will use the following 
lunch hour schedule. 

Kindergarten Lunch between 11:30-12:15 
Grades 1 & 2 Lunch between 11:30 - 12:30 
Grades 3 & 4 Lunch 11:45-12:10; Tues. 11:20 

Grades 5-8  Lunch 11:45-12:10 
Parents are reminded not to send lunches that need to be micro-waved.  Parents are 

reminded to send lunches that are easy to open and ready to eat.  Students may not bring 
soda to drink, but should drink milk or a type of juice.  No carbonated or caffeinated 
beverages. 
 

We continue to stress nutrition throughout the school year.  We have always stressed 

nutritional snacks and nutritious lunches.      
 

This year the 5th – 8th graders will be having lunch together in Room 101 at 11:45 a.m.  
This same room will be used for Before School Care as well. 
 

Hot Lunch will once again be offered one time each month on the 2nd Tuesday of every 
month.  We will be needing volunteers to help with the preparation and serving.  Mrs. 
Cathy Reinhardt will once again oversee this program.   
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WORSHIP ATTENDANCE 
As we focus on our theme of “God Is So Good” this school year, we understand that our 

worship life is one part of letting our light shine.  In worship, God is present and we have 
the opportunity to give thanks, receive forgiveness, gather with fellow believers, listen to His 

Word, pray for others, and to be strengthened in our faith to go out into the world to share 
Christ and to meet the challenges in everyday living.  Our worship life also demonstrates 
how important God is to us and our families.  As we teach our children God’s truth, we 

model how important God is to us and should be in our lives as He is so good.  Make it a 
priority to worship regularly and spend time in His Word this school year. 
 

ATTENDANCE POLICY 
All parents are to call the school office between 7:30 a.m. and 8:30 a.m. on each day their 
child is absent.  Teachers will report to the office the names of children absent each day.  

Please call us so that the administrative assistant does not have to call you. 
 
At the end of the school day if parents call the office in the morning, teachers will try to 

have the homework set aside to be picked up after school.  Teachers will get the work 
together at the end of the day and not during the school day as they will be involved with 
teaching and not able to get the information together until the end of the school day.  The 

upper grade classes put their homework assignments on the website under Fast Direct by 
4:00 p.m. each day so that parents can check the daily assignments.   

 
PAYMENT OF FEES THROUGH FACTS 
Your school fee payments have been set up with FACTS.  FACTS charges a fee of $38 to 

manage your monthly payments.  Payments are automatically withdrawn from your 
checking account on either the 5th or 20th of each month.  We pray that parents will make 
payment of their fees a priority and not get behind in the payment of school fees.  If a 

special situation arises, please contact Marla in plenty of time so that a late fee will not be 
assessed.  Parents need to get back to their monthly payments and cannot get behind for 

lengthy amounts of time, as our bills do need to be paid, along with salaries.   

 
VACATIONS 
The complete school calendar will be included in the Family Directory.  The calendar was 
also sent out at the end of last school year.  Please note the days we do not have school and 
plan any vacations accordingly.  Please inform the school office and your child’s teacher in 

advance if you plan to take your child on vacation on a regular school day.  Remember that 
homework assignments are given out after the vacation and not before. 
 

ANNUAL NOTICE OF ASBESTOS MANAGEMENT PLAN AVAILABILITY 
In accordance with the requirements set forth 40CFR763.93 (g) and 763.84 (c) of the 

Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA), St. Paul's Lutheran School hereby 
notifies all interested parties that the asbestos management plan for St. Paul's is available 
for inspection and review in the school office.  The management plan contains information 

regarding inspections, response actions and for post-response action activities such as 
periodic surveillance and re-inspection which are planned or in progress. 
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BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
In June, we added 4 new Board members to complete our Board for the 2015-2016 school year.  
The new Board members are Julie Avila, Stacey Kukor, Doug Vogt and Jessica Wittig. Board 
members who continue to serve are Danielle Moravec, Gina Osell, Mike Carson, Kelly Crist, Carlos 
Gonzalez, Paul Gutknecht, Sarah Hluchnik, and LeAnn Rauter.  We give thanks to these individuals 
who will give of their time to oversee the Christian Education agencies of our congregation.  This 
school year Mr. Mike Carson will serve as chairman and Carlos Gonzalez as vice-chairperson.  

 
TODDLER PROGRAM 
We invite parents and their 2-3 year olds who are not currently enrolled in our school’s 3K 
program to attend our weekly Tuesday evening classes in the Fall, which begin on Tuesday, 
October 6th for 8 weeks through Tuesday, November 24th.  The classes are held at the ECC 

in the 5K room.  The classes run from 6:00 p.m. to 7:15 p.m. each Tuesday.  The toddler 
classes are a parent (or relative) and child experience with a variety of fun activities for 

families to interact with each other and children of their own age.  If you know someone in 
your neighborhood or workplace, please encourage them to come!  The cost is $75 for the 8 
sessions.  Registration forms are available at the back of church, the school office, or from 

Mrs. Shemanske, our 5K teacher.  Mrs. Shemanske would be glad to share more details 
with you or answer any toddler class questions.  Please call 541-6251 ext. 2503. 

 
DRESS CODE REMINDER 
We have a dress code policy that we believe allows children to be individuals and yet 

promotes a positive learning environment.  We ask that parents and children look over the 
policy before they buy clothes that might be considered an infraction.  On Chapel days 
students dress up a little more than usual as they take time out of their educational 

learning to worship and praise their God.  When we worship our Lord we prepare ourselves 
in mind, body, and spirit as we come together to praise Him for His grace, mercy, and love.   

 
Classroom teachers and the principal will work for fairness and consistency and will have final 
authority in all dress code concerns or infractions.  Before wearing any clothing that may be 
questionable, please confer with your classroom teacher.  Failure to adhere to these guidelines will 
result in reprimand and punishment comparable to conduct situations.   

 

      ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞  ✞ 
 
We have a number of new families who will be joining our school family this year.  Be sure 

to welcome them and be of assistance whenever possible to help assimilate them into our 
Christian community.  May God bless each of our students, families, and teachers this 

school year as we grow in our relationship with Him.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



ST. PAUL’S LUTHERAN SCHOOL 
DRESS CODE 

2015-2016 
 

St. Paul’s Lutheran School is a place for instruction and learning.  We dress for the occasion, in this 
case, school.  The dress code is designed to help our students make a statement to others about the 
Christian character of our school and reduce the distractions that get in the way of learning.  It is your 
responsibility as parents to assist your children at home before coming to school so they will be 
dressed appropriately.  Parents play a key role in enforcing the dress code, and we appreciate the 
support. 
 

Any new styles, fads, apparel or accessories that may be considered offensive or immodest for 
school dress will be considered inappropriate.  Concerns that arise during the school year will be 
addressed by the faculty and Board of Christian Education. 
 

Chapel days are special days to worship as a school body.  It is important that we present ourselves 
physically, emotionally, and spiritually ready to worship our God.  We ask the older children to dress 
up for chapel.  The 8th graders will set the example as the boys must wear a collared shirt, tie, and 
dress slacks (no jeans).  The girls must wear dresses, skirts, or dress slacks (no jeans) from October 
1st – May 1st.  The 7th graders are encouraged to dress up for chapel as well.  We realize that the 
younger children play outside for recess and are not asking them to wear dress slacks. 
 

St. Paul students in Pre-Kindergarten through 8th grade will be expected to conform to the following 
standards while at school or at any school sponsored function. 
 

 All clothing must be neat, clean and in good repair, and must not detract from the Christian 
atmosphere of the school. 

 Jeans, casual pants, and Capri-length pants are acceptable, but they may not be frayed or 
have holes in them, and may not drag on the floor.  The baggy, oversized pants are not 
acceptable. 

 Jackets and other outer apparel are not to be worn in the classroom during the school day.  If a 
classroom teacher feels wearing a coat or jacket is necessary, it will be permissible only in that 
classroom. 

 Students are to wear clothes that reflect a positive Christian attitude and behavior.  Classroom 
teachers and the principal will have final authority in what is considered positive and 
acceptable.  Shirts/sweatshirts with monogramming, manufacturer logos, team names and “St. 
Paul’s Lutheran School” will be permissible.  Shirts or other articles of clothing may have 
Christian/religious pictures or sayings as well as other pictures with a positive message.  Shirts 
with tourist attractions (Wisconsin Dells, Grand Canyon, etc.) are also acceptable.  Students 
may not wear shirts or clothing depicting anything offensive.  This would include any clothing 
that pictures or suggests any connection to violence, race, sex, drugs, alcohol, tobacco, 
swearing, cursing, or vulgarity.  All cartoons, book characters, or musical groups (such as rock 
bands) and pictures of skulls or skeletons are not acceptable.  Clothing may not be worn inside 
out.  Shirts with tails should be tucked in.  

 The lower grade students, 3K through 2nd grade, may wear shirts which display book 
characters or cartoon characters, or portray and support positive Christian family values.  No 
pictures of skulls or skeletons are permitted.    Classroom teachers and the principal will have 
final authority in what is considered a positive book or cartoon character. 

 
 



 Students are allowed to wear finished dress shorts to school from May 1st until September 30th.  
Only shorts similar in style to dress pants or jeans are acceptable.  Athletic style shorts 
(soccer, tennis, etc.), sweatshorts, spandex, lycra, nylon, etc. may not be worn.  Short length 
should be no shorter than the length of the fingertips when the arms are extended at the sides.  

 All clothing should be appealing rather than revealing.  The following items are not acceptable:  
different colored under garments that show through clothing, any low cut tops that expose 
cleavage, skin-tight clothing (including skirts and dresses), sleeveless tops with straps 
narrower than the width of the hand, dresses or tops exposing the midriff and back, and any 
under clothing or inappropriate clothing that is visible.  Dress/skirt length should be no shorter 
than the length of the fingertip when the arms are extended down at the sides.  This length 
includes skirts worn with leggings.  Skorts are acceptable throughout the year, but must meet 
the length requirement for skirts. 

 Clothing that reflects a style too casual for the classroom is not acceptable, such as:  athletic 
jerseys, current athletic uniforms (articles of clothing that are actually intended to be worn 
during an athletic contest), sweat/athletic pants, yoga pants, nylon/wind pants and military 
clothing.  

 Hair should be carefully groomed, combed, and kept neat and clean.  Hair should not fall over 
the eye(s) as this tends to affect the direct eye contact needed with teachers.  Extreme 
hairstyles and extreme coloring ( i.e. Goth black, blue green, yellow, which are not shades of a 
natural hair color) are prohibited.  Extreme hairstyles or haircuts must be corrected 
immediately.  Improper coloring of the hair must be dyed back to the normal color immediately.  
Girls may wear light make-up in moderation.  Boys hair should not extend below the collar of a 
dress shirt or be in a pony tail.  Hats/bandanas are not to be worn in the building.  No tattoos or 
drawing with ink on the body.   

 For health and safety, shoes must be worn at all times in school.  No slide/flip-flop style shoes 
may be worn.  At the Grant Street School, shoes must have a back strap to keep shoes, crocs, 
and sandals on your child’s feet.  Students must have a separate gym shoe to be used on the 
gym floor at both buildings.  The shoes should have non-marking soles that prevent black 
marks on the gym floor.   

 
Classroom teachers and the principal will work for fairness and consistency and will have final 
authority in all dress code concerns or infractions.  Before wearing any clothing that may be 
questionable, please confer with your classroom teacher.  Failure to adhere to these guidelines will 
result in reprimand and punishment comparable to conduct situations.   
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

SUPPLIES NEEDED FOR 2015-2016 
Grade 
3K Open school bag or tote bag (no backpacks), 1 pocket folder, 1 package napkins, 1 box tissue, 2 

packages of 5-8 oz. cups, 1 large glue stick 

 

4K Open school bag or tote bag (no backpacks), 1 pocket folder, 1 roll paper towel, 1 box tissue, 2 

packages of 5-8 oz. cups, 1 large glue stick, 4 oz. bottle of glue, plastic crayon/pencil box.  

 

5K Open school bag or tote bag to carry home papers, should hold at least 12" x 18" paper  (No backpacks 

please); 2 pkgs. of baby wipe refills (child friendly); 1 pocket folder with horizontal pockets; 1 box 

type plastic crayon/pencil case (with attached top); Crayola 8 pan watercolor set (no more than 8 

please); box of 24 Crayola crayons; 2 family size boxes of Kleenex; 2 rolls of paper towel.  Please 

put child’s name on the school/tote bag, folder and crayon case.  Pair of velcro gym shoes with non-

marking soles to be kept at school and used only for P.E. (they don’t have to be new, just clean) 

   

 1 16 or 24 pack of Crayola crayons (no more than 24 please); Crayola 8 pan watercolor set (no more 

than 8 please); 2 family size box of tissues to share; pencil eraser; 2 glue sticks; supply of #2 pencils 

(not mechanical); sturdy school box or zippered pouch to hold crayons; 1 pack of dry erase markers; 2 

pocket folders (1 labeled HOMEWORK, one labeled FRIDAY FOLDER); 1 notebook; Fiskar's 

rounded scissors; a backpack or school bag; Pair of velcro gym shoes with non-marking soles to be 

kept at school and used only for P.E.  Note:  Please put child's name on all supplies. 

 

 2 24 crayons (no more than 24 please); pointed Fiskar scissors; 2 pocket folders; 1 box of Broad Line 

Original Colored Crayola Markers; 1 box of Fine Line Original Colored Crayola Markers; eraser; glue 

stick; Crayola 8 pan watercolor set (no more than 8 please); plastic box for pencils & markers (no 

larger than 5x8) or zippered bag; 2 rolls of paper towel; 2 boxes of tissues; 1 container of anti-bacterial 

surface wipes.   Pair of gym shoes with non-marking soles to be kept at school and used only for P.E. 

(they don’t have to be new, just clean), an assignment book and binder (about $6) will be purchased 

from school in the classroom. 

 

 3 Pack of 24 crayons; colored pencils; markers; Crayola 8 pan watercolor set (no more than 8 

please); 2 wide-ruled spiral notebooks, 12” standard/metric ruler; 2 large erasers; large glue stick; 

Elmer’s Glue Bottle; pointed Fiskar scissors; supply of #2 pencils (not mechanical); zippered bag for 

pencils; wide-lined paper; 3 pocket folders; *ESV Bible and *assignment book purchased at school; 1 

roll of paper towel; 2 large boxes of Kleenex; 1 container of anti-bacterial surface wipes; pair of gym 

shoes (non marking soles) to be kept at school and used only for P.E.**  

  

4 Crayola 8 pan watercolor set (no more than 8 please); pack of 24 crayons, markers and colored 

pencils; 2 wide-ruled spiral notebooks, 12” standard/metric ruler; 2 large erasers; pointed Fiskar 

scissors; supply of #2 pencils (NOT mechanical); zippered bag for pencils; wide lined paper; 3 pocket 

folders; Elmer’s glue bottle, large glue stick; *ESV Bible purchased from the bookstore; *assignment 

book purchased at school; 1 roll of paper towels; 2 large boxes of Kleenex; 1 container of antibacterial 

surface wipes; pair of gym shoes (non marking soles) to be kept at school and used only for P.E.** 

 

NOTE:  Where Crayola is requested, please be sure Crayola brand is purchased.   
 
 

 

 



 

St. Paul’s Lutheran School 
2015-2016 School Supplies List 

5th-8th grades 
 

ALL Students need: 
Gym uniform (all properly marked with permanent marker with child’s name) 
Gym shoes with NON-MARKING SOLES. Not necessarily new, but in good condition, and worn only for P.E. 
 

College-Ruled loose leaf paper 
Pencils 
Dry erase markers for math 
Highlighters 
12” standard/metric ruler 
Scissors 
Glue sticks 
Colored pencils 
 

 
Crayons 
Markers (not permanent) 
Crayola 8-pan watercolor set (no more than 8, 
please) 
Texas Instrument Model TI-30Xa calculator 
NO liquid white out 
Assignment Notebook (purchased from teacher) 

 

Also, each grade needs: 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5th Grade: 
Black & Blue Erasable pens 
Red pens 
Zippered pouch for pencils, etc… 
Large /eraser caps for pencils 
5 pocket folders (1 with center fasteners) 
3 Single-Subject Spiral Notebooks 
ESV Bible 
3 LARGE boxes of Kleenex 
2 Containers of anti-bacterial surface wipes 
1 Roll of Paper Towels 
Soft Cover Luther’s Small Catechism 
 
 
 
 

6th Grade: 
Black, blue, and red pens (non-click preferred) 
Large/eraser caps for pencils 
Zippered pouch for pencils, etc… 
8 pocket folders with center fasteners 
4 Single-subject Spiral Notebooks 
USB Flash drive 
ESV Bible 
Clear protractor 
3 LARGE Boxes of Kleenex 
1 Container of anti-bacterial surface wipes 
2 Rolls of Paper Towels 
Soft Cover Luther’s Small Catechism 
 

7th Grade: 
Black, blue, and red pens 
4 pocket folders with center fasteners 
4 SINGLE subject spiral notebooks 
**NIV Bible 
**Hard-cover Luther’s Small Catechism 
**Compass 
2 Boxes of Kleenex 
 

8th Grade: 
Black, blue, and red pens 
3 pocket folders with center fasteners 
4 SINGLE subject spiral notebooks 
¼” squares graph paper 
Zippered pouch for pencils, etc… 
**NIV Bible 
**Hard-cover Luther’s Small Catechism 
**Compass 
2 LARGE containers of anti-bacterial surface 
wipes 
2 Boxes of Kleenex 

**Bibles, Catechisms, and Compasses can be purchased from the school bookstore. 
Where CRAYOLA is requested, please be sure CRAYOLA brand is purchased. 



 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Paul's Lutheran Church & School 

7821 W. Lincoln Avenue 

West Allis, WI   53219 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


